HOP BOTTOM BOROUGH MINUTES
April 1, 2025
REGULAR MEETING



REGULAR MEETING CALLED TO ORDER:
ATTENDANCE: 

Elected Officials: John Koshinski Tim Hortman, Ben Stine Janice Webster, Mayor Bill Black 

Absent:  Deb Norton

Secretary/Treasurer: Amy Black		Tax Collector: Laurie Schwarztrauber 

Visitors: Scott Cywinski

ACCEPTANCE ON MINUTES: Motion to accept the Minutes from March  4, 2025, meeting was made by Janice W. seconded by Ben S.  Bill Black agreed. Motion Duly Passed. 

TREASURERS' REPORT:   Motion to make the necessary transfers and pay the routine bills during the upcoming month was made by Tim H. and seconded by Ben S.  Bill Black agreed. Motion Duly Passed. 

CITIZEN/VISITOR COMMENTS:  Scott Cywinski – Discussed a proposal to do a movie night in the park.  He will be able to supply the electricity and screen, he may also have someone who can loan him the projector.  He is looking for some time in June for it to happen.  The Council discussed the idea and agreed that it would be a nice community event.  We will need to check with insurance to see if a rider is required because the park hours are usually dawn to dusk and we want to be sure we’re protected for the event.  Additionally, a viewing license would need to be obtained even though this is a free event.  Amy B. will look into both of those issues and report back at the May meeting.  Refreshments were also discussed and there may still be a large pop-corn popper that could be used.   Motion was made to support this event by Tim H., seconded by Ben S.  Bill Black agreed, and the motion duly passed.   An update and proposed dates will be discussed at the May meeting. 


CORRESPONDENCE:  None


COMMITTEE REPORTS:

BUDGET / FINANCE:   Quarterly report was completed and reviewed. Some allocations need to be reviewed and recategorized but overall, things are on track.  

	PARK: Port O Lav, has been ordered to be placed this month. Power-washing must be scheduled when the weather gets warmer so we can get on the schedule for line painting.  

CULVERT: Nothing to report. 

MARTIN’S CREEK: Nothing new to report   

STREET AND SIGN COMMITTEE:  Tim has a call into PennDOT and has the name of a local contact.  He will be following up this week and will let Council know what he hears.  

EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT:   Nothing to report this month. 


OLD BUSINESS:

Street signs – see above.
The newsletter has been mailed out. Some have returned as undeliverable and will be reviewed to find updated addresses so the main list can be revised accordingly.
Update on the bench- John received the mock-up of the bench and the Council reviewed it.  There is no update on when it will be completed. 
Update on clean up day, Dumpsters have been ordered, confirmation email was received and Warner Scrap & Salvage will be there for metal scrap. 


NEW BUSINESS:
Stun gun-  Sheriff Benedict contacted Bill B. about the status of the Borough’s stun gun since we no longer have a police officer.  Council discussed donating the stun gun to the Susquehanna County Sheriff’s office.  Motion was made by Ben S. to donate the stun gun, seconded by Janice W.  Bill Black agreed, motion duly carried. 



MOTION TO ADJURN:  At 7:57 PM by Janice W. second by Ben S.  Meeting adjourned. 




_______________________________		________________________________
Amy Black						Bill Black
Secretary/Treasurer					Mayor
